
Town Of Tisbury

Sewer Advisory Board

Open Meeting Minutes

Monday, March 13, 2017
Meeting was convened at 4:00 PM

Chairwoman: Melinda Loberg

Board members: Josh Goldstein, Tomar Waldman, Jeff Pratt Board of Health


        Jeff Krystal
DPW Director: Ray Tattersall

Administrative Secretary Lynn Merry
Absent: Dan Seidman, John Best
Waste Water Employees: Absent 

Meetings Designated:

Next meeting to be Monday April 10, 2016   4:00PM

Meeting to be held 2nd Monday of each month at 4:00PM

Approval of Minutes:

Meeting Minutes of February 13, 2016 were submitted and approved.

Financial Status of Wastewater Budget: Summary, Billing Procedures Continued Including a Discussion of Late Fees and /or Interest:
Melinda begins a discussion on fee structure and policy’s to be review by the board, including samples of other town’s fee structures.  Jeff Krystal states that he would like Environmental Partners to put together a proposal fee structure and recommend this to The Board of Selectmen. Current fee structures are $50.00 quarterly base connection, $50.00 on hour emergency call, $150.00 after hour emergency call, $200.00 application flow fee and $200.00 connection fee outside of existing systems.

Discussion: on allocated flow and that it is calculated on water usage. Question on why would it cost the sewer plant more money to process in season, July 1 to September 30th than during off season?  There are certain base costs to keeping the plant running that are not influenced by levels of flow.  And there are fewer users to cost-share in the off season. 
Melinda states reasons for original rules for entrance into the system.   One was to limit flow for the purpose of restraining uncontrolled growth and two, to limit additional flow by charging a fee ($200) to apply for more flow.  We should consider readjusting our fee policy and schedules,  to begin at zero and collect two years of averages to ascertain average use compared to what the original allotted use was. There are questions of who has allotment that is not being used, as well as some users who routinely go significantly beyond their allotment. 
Jeff Krystal collecting updated flow and how much for under usage, how much for over usage and what is being used for capacity.

Discussion: on the legality of a sewer fee structure.
Discussion on amount of flow through the sewer plant 16 to 17 million flow out of plant and 35 million in sewer user charges and the need to tabulate the flow for 2 years of hard data. The fund must support itself to bring down the cost of sewer fee, rates. $3500.00 in service calls and after hour call fees has been collected. Why would sewer users pay additional charges for a site visit? Why the $50.00 quarterly fee should cover all services calls. Discussion on commercial property service agreement and service contract for on and after hour service calls.
Motion: Jeff Pratt initiates to review all fees over and above dollars per gallon.

Discussion: on a report prepared by consultant Doug Gardner. Review of fee schedule by Environmental Partners.

Motion: By Jeff Krystal to prepare a list of potential fee schedules for Environmental Partners to review 2nd by Jeff Pratt.
Discussion: on new user fees for a connection application (should be higher than an application for increased flow),  how to calculate a betterment fee in what will be considered a new sewer district.  At the moment, there are no betterments calculated for new users to the existing district.
Motion: To ask consultant to generate a list of options for fee structure/betterments for new users and incidental fees for service in addition to what we have. 
Billing Policy: Melinda suggests a late fee for nonpayment and questions should we conform to the water department fee schedule and interest rate.
Motion: Jeff Pratt recommends late payment policy to Board of Selectmen. The motion was 2nd by Tomar. All were in favor.
Motion: Jeff Krystal asks Town Hall to explore software to cross check all departments on permits. It is useful for all departments to be informed of applications submitted to individual boards, such as Board of Health, Building and Zoning, Planning Board, etc.  Discussion follows.

Motion: To explore software to trigger to share between all departments.

Jeff Pratt 2nd the motion.

Discussion follows. 

All were in favor.

Discussion: on the cost to hook up High Point Lane, finances, USDA summary and the wicks. (See document for construction cost details supplied by Environmental Partners).
Discussion: on creating a new sewer district, not just extending the current system. Melinda states that there is a warrant for $60,000.00 for the wicks which would be a necessary part of a new district. 
Discussion: new wicks are part of a new sewer district and should be born by the entire tax base.  We need to check the warrant and article for proper language. Money to bring the wicks on line should be by all taxpayers because it is capital cost of expansion.  The bypass valve will use surplus money from wastewater. 

Motion: Jeff Krystal move that the wick project should be worded “to raise and appropriate”. Jeff Pratt 2nd the motion all were in favor.
Motion made to adjourn meeting: 
Close the open meeting at 5:45 pm. M/S/C
    This document is the official Minutes of the Open Meeting of the Town of Tisbury Sewer Advisory Board held on Monday March 13, 2017.  These minutes were presented and duly voted and approved by the Advisory Board at the Open Meeting held on Monday April 10, 2016
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